
Town of Sweden 
Selectmen’s Meeting 
November 13, 2012 

 
Attendance: Lori Bennett, Kristin Venza, DJ Curtis, Alberta Ridlon, Dick & Kathleen Lyman, Dell Foss, 
Marcia Storkerson, Ron Kiesman, Eric Gulbrandson. 

Lori called for the Pledge of Allegiance at 6PM and then called the meeting to order.   

Lori made a motion to approve the minutes for the October 23rd meeting.  This was 2nd by Kristin, voted 
and approved. 

Richard Lyman, from the Sweden Historical Society brought up the possibility of the town purchasing the 
Brick School House from the Church and then leasing it to the historical society.  The Selectmen 
suggested that the society write up an article to put in the warrant for town meeting. Ron Kiesman 
surveyed the property for this and the Town Hall.  He requested $200.00 to pay for the posts required to 
mark the lines.  Lori made a motion to okay this,  Kristin 2nd it, voted and passed.  Also, a discussion was 
held on the upcoming bicentennial for the Town of Sweden.  Kay will bring in names to recommend for a 
committee to be appointed by the Selectmen. 

CEO- Eric Gulbrandson:  Sent a letter of compliance to CMP for the roadside coverage by June 2013.  
Brought in his report for October. 

Some logging is being done on Lee Gray Rd.  It appears someone went into the ditch nearby.  This should 
be looked into. 

Finance – DJ: Gave Selectmen a copy of the budget sheet with the last 3 years history and cash sheets 
for last 3 warrants. All accounts for 2012 are in good condition and discussions mostly now are on 
budget for 2013. 

Town Clerk – Alberta: Had an enrollment for ACO for advanced rabies needs.  Lori made motion to have 
Warren attend.  This was 2nd by Kristin and passed. 

Fire Dept. – Corin Meehan:  They had 3 calls during Tropical Storm, Sandy.  New engine is in service and 
Engine 1 is out for new tire replacement.  The station has been scraped and painting is being done 
according with the weather.  They are trying to button up any areas where heat is escaping to help with 
the heating.  They are working on fund raising ideas. 

Roads – John Clifford:  John was not available,  Lori reported that pot holes would be patched on 
Plummer School/Ledge hill roads this week.  Lori is still trying to contact the people about the guard rails 
for Hardscrabble and Plummer School Roads.  Nate York will take care of putting a new lock on the sand 
shed.  All roads except Trull Brook have been graded. 

The selectmen signed an abatement. 

The Town Clerk talked about looking for a handy man to do the necessary things around the town office 
and hall.  Lori is to contact Paul Perry to see if he might be interested. 

Lori made motion to adjourn at 7:37 pm.  Kristin 2nd it, voted and passed. 

 
Respectfully 
 
Alberta Ridlon 


